M. Mc Allindon

## CASCADES CLUB MINUTES - SEPTEMBER 19, 1989

- The regular meeting of the Cascades Club took place on Tuesday, September 19, 1989 at 8:00 P.M. Present were Chris Holloway, Pres.; Doug Taylor, V. Pres.; Chris Beasley, Secy.; Jean Seguin, Bldg & Grounds; Murray McAllindon, Treas.; and Bob Ripley, Squash.
- 2. The work bee was scheduled for Saturday, September 23 at 9:00 A.M. Jean Seguin is organizing it, and has recruited C. Holloway, D. Taylor, M. Mcallindon, Ron Grant, Gerry Birks, and Sandy Welburne. Ron Grant is loaning is truck to pick up railroad ties, which the club will purchase for \$9.00 each. Ron has offerred to pay for 8 or 9 of the ties. Jean is to buy a large load of white stone dust, and will check the new quarry, Dery's. Rain date will be Sunday the 24th.
- 3. Upcoming events for the fall were discussed.
  - Open House: Bob Ripley suggested that there not be an open house this year. He said it was a big event for the 10th anniversary, two years ago, but that year and last year it hasn't been very effective in bringing in new members. D. Taylor agreed, and suggested a local advertising campaign instead. This was agreed to by all. C. Holloway will place bilingual ads in local papers.
  - Squash Tournament: Murray McAllindon suggested running an early squash tournament this hear; Bob Ripley agreed. It was decided to have a North-South tournament, to begin the week of October 23rd.
- 4. <u>Use of the Club</u>: Two requests were made for use of the club: Janine Turnbull wants to conduct yoga classes on Monday nights, beginning September 25. All present agreed to this, and will charge \$15/session; Roseanne Reid wants to have a private party on Friday, Sept. 29. Doug Taylor left a message for Bob Flood to ensure the bar is stocked.

<u>Fees for club use</u> were reviewed. The following was confirmed:

- \$50.00 deposit to be paid by members and nonmembers
- \$30.00 fee to be paid by nonmembers
- no fee to members
- 5. Doug Taylor discussed <u>receipts for annual dues</u>. He said approx. 45 payments have been received, with approx. 40 outstanding, including 12 individual squash at \$190/ea.

The second notice will be going out soon. Receipts were sent out last week, which showed the new combination to the front door lock.

- 6. We have received several <u>new membership applications</u>, all of which were approved by the executive:
  - Don Woods (ind. squash & family social)
  - Brent Wortman (ind. squash & family social)
  - Duncan Pedersen & Veronica Baruffati (family squash)
  - Linda Montford & Kevin Cartwright (family squash)
- 7. Murray mentioned that Dennis Hamel, with whom the club had an arrangement this past summer, will be moving away from the area and will not be joining the club after all. The agreement was that he provided mowing service in exchange for partial payment against his squash membership. The executive agreed to pay him \$120.00 for the mowing.
- 8. Murray gave a <u>financial estimate</u> (verbal), as follows:

Current bank account	\$ 5,345.00
Undeposited cheques	1,302.00
Less check to D. Hamel	\$ 6,647.00

\$ 6,527.00

- 9. Bob Ripley mentioned that our club is currently a member of <a href="Squash Quebec">Squash Quebec</a>. However, since we play in the Ottawa city league, Squash Ontario is putting some pressure on us to pay the Ontario dues. It was decided not to do this, but to continue paying Squash Quebec. The bill for this year, however, has not yet arrived.
- 10. The tennis subcommittee was discussed. Murray said it is at a standstill now, but a meeting of the subcommittee will be called for Tues., October 10, at 7:00 P.M. Members of the subcommittee are: Murray McAllindon, Jean Seguin, Chris Beasley, Liz Bellerose, Tom Reid, and Micheline Leduc.
- 11. Murray McAllindon mentioned that he got an estimate on painting the squash courts, and sanding, from Roger Bartley, at \$400.00 (not including red lines). The courts were last painted two years ago, at a cost of \$560.00. It was agreed by all to have this done. Murray will organize.
- 12. The next meeting will take place on Tuesday, October 10, at 8:30 P.M.